St.  Patrick’s Parish Council 
Meeting Minutes
June 23, 2021
Parish Meeting Room
Present: Msgr. Ferry, Father Joseph, Gerri Alfino, Diane Bamford. Joe DiCicco,
Richard Juliana, Bill Kelleher, Eileen Melican, Erin O’Donnell, Karen Schmidt, Gary Vessecchia
Absent: Guy Carlsen, Patti Julianna, Susan Leighton, Heather Trotta, Biaggio Mignone
Opening Prayer: Msgr. opened the meeting with a prayer at 7:33 pm
Minutes: The minutes from May 26, 2021 were distributed and were adopted unanimously.
Pastor’s Report: Monsignor reported on the work going on the exterior of the rectory. The siding is being replaced with many thanks to a generous parishioner who donated $11,000 specifically to refurbish the rectory. It will look terrific when it is completed.
Msgr. met with the bookkeeper and our two parish trustees, Richard Julianna, and Gerri Alfino, to go over the financial picture of the parish. Richard proceeded to give an account. He noted that as Msgr. had previously stated in discussions, the financial picture of the church has not deteriorated. That is the good news. Year to date of the previous year, the Sunday collection amounted to approximately $280,000. Year to date this year the collection amounted to approximately $276,000. This is a slight decrease considering the present covid pandemic. Other sources of income include the Easter and Christmas collections. The Easter collection increased $1,000 this year while the Christmas collection was down $5,000 Again, Richard and Gerri noted the impact of the pandemic. 
Msgr. stated that one key to the financial picture was the loan from the federal program of $73,000 and the last federal loan of $61,000.  He noted the parish is applying for forgiveness which we receive. He noted that two things helped to save finances. First, the federal programs and secondly, the generosity of the parishioners many of whom have opted into the We Share program. He stated that going forward, the responsibility of the school will remain with parish. Negotiations are ongoing to lease the school facility. He noted that we lost about $8,000 raised from events the previous year. Gerri raised the point that we need to get back to fund raising. All agreed.    In all, Msgr. stated that the parish finances are in good shape with funds in the investment account.  
Msgr. thanked Heather and helpers for facilitating the cleaning of the missalette covers.  
New Items: Gary thanked everyone who contributed to the Sunday coffee hour June, 
Gary raised the question of continuing to live stream the 9:00 Sunday mass and posting it on the website. He noted that the streaming of the mass was very successful. There are two separate questions to be answered: 1) Do we continue streaming? 2) Do we need Wi-Fi in the church?  Msgr. stated that Cardinal Dolan was to make a recommendation to the diocese this coming Friday on the question of streaming masses. Joe DiCicco suggested that we stream to the end of June, then pause and listen to feedback. The discussion concluded that we continue to stream masses until the end of June and await the Cardinal’s decision. As to the continued expense of Wi-Fi in the church, Msgr. stated that $1,200 yearly was a doable expense. 
Next on the agenda, Gary opened up the discussion about the outside mass in September. Tentatively, it was agreed that the mass be held on the Cenacle grounds at four or five o’clock on September 11th or 18th followed by a picnic catered by Scotts Corner Market.
Update on the Carnival: Gary will reach out to Biaggio for details. 
Update on NWCC: Diane informed the Council that the last food drives will be the second Sunday in July and the second Sunday in August. There will be drive from NWCC for 1,800 bags of school supplies needed for students. There will be three separate shopping lists. Details to be supplied.
Meeting concluded with a prayer by Msgr. at 8:35 pm.

 

 




